
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Well, unbelievably we are halfway through the academic year! That seems to have gone really quickly, and we have packed so much in. This 

week has been no exception.  

We started the week fairly calmly before we received the call from Ofsted informing us that they would be inspecting our 

school on Tuesday and Wednesday. We were very proud to show off our wonderful little school with our fantastic team, 

and the children behaved themselves really well, chatting with the inspectors about their work and all the other things they 

do as part of their wider school experiences. I would like to say a huge thank you to all of you who responded to Ofsted’s parent survey; 

over half of our families filled it in, which the inspectors said is a higher percentage than most schools! Even though we don’t get to see the 

full results of the survey, the inspectors read out some of your comments, which were so lovely. Your feedback and support is hugely      

appreciated. Thank you, also, for all your goodies that you sent in to give us a sugar boost! The results of the inspection will be released in 

approximately two months’ time.  

Yesterday saw Mrs Aram’s last day party in Bumble Bee class before she goes on maternity leave. They took part in a range of fun activities, 

including Guess the Baby, using their own baby photos. They were very excited to receive a fun gift from Mrs Aram: a secret writing book, in 

which the pen only reveals itself under special torchlight. We wish Mr and Mrs Aram all the very best for the birth of their second child, and 

we can’t wait to have a visit soon!  

Yesterday also saw all of KS2 visit the British Museum in London. Despite it being a long day, the children behaved themselves 

superbly and were so excited to tell me all about it when they got back. It appears that the mummified animals and the Rosetta 

Stone were the most popular! Thank you, once again, to the BSA for supplementing the cost of this to enable it to go ahead at 

such a discounted rate. See our Facebook page for more photos. 

Ever since taking part in the RSPB Garden birdwatch, the Reception children have been watching avidly out of the window. They 

have had a pair of blue tits visiting their little nesting box, which is located right next to the sandpit. Within their play, the        

children have been making bird houses, playing with bird finger puppets, and creating and ticking off lists of the birds they're 

seeing. Autumn drew a magpie and has drawn a picture of the birds visiting the box. She says one of them doesn't know what's 

inside, so he has a question mark. The other one wants to go inside and lay some eggs so they will hatch into chicks! See          

Facebook for more photos. 

Today, we had a lovely surprise visit from Solomiia and Nastiia, who are visiting from Ukraine for a couple of weeks. It was fantastic to see 

them again, and they were delighted to see all their friends and teachers again. We hope to stay in touch! 

I hope you have a wonderful half term!  With very best wishes,  Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,  

Courage and Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about Encouraging Others to Keep Going. 

 

 

Two children then carried out a puppet show with Barney and Bella, in which 

Barney encouraged Bella to keep practising in preparation for the netball match.  

 

Prayer To Encourage Others 

 

Lord Jesus, 

Make us more like your disciple Barnabas. 

Help us to: 

Use our eyes to notice, 

Use our ears to listen, 

Use our voice to encour-

age, 

And use our hands to help. 

Amen 

 

“I can do all things through Him who strengthens me.” 

Philippians 4.13 

We heard the story of Barnabas, one of the disciples. The name Barnabas 

means ‘Son of encouragement’, and that is exactly what Barnabas was, an 

encourager! He always saw the good in people and was never slow in offer-

ing help and practical assistance to those in need. The Bible describes him 

like this: 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
When 

  

In February there are days, 
Blue, and nearly warm, 
When horses switch their tails and ducks 
Go quacking through the farm. 
When everything turns round to feel 
The sun upon its back -  
When winter lifts a little bit 
And spring peeks through the crack. 
 
Dorothy Aldis 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation from a 

child and/or adult. 
 

 

This week, Toby B recommends: 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 5th February 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 91.11 

Late marks this week: 3 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

I Don’t Like Poetry is a short  

poetry book about lots of     

different things, like poo, ‘My 

Room’s Made of Junk Food’, 

‘Most Embarrassing Moment 

Ever’ and ‘Zombies’. 

I just think I Don’t Like Poetry is a 

short book that you can read in 

your spare time or before bed. 

It’s funny, it’s silly and it’s wacky.  

Overall, I just think that you will  

enjoy it! 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Pizza Sausage and mash Roast pork Chicken korma Fish fingers Option 1 

Tomato pasta Cauliflower cheese Veggie roast Tomato pasta Quorn nuggets Option 2 

Dessert Apple bake Jelly Shortbread Fruit cake Shortbread  



Bumble Bee Harvey for his hard work in reading. 

Jacob for Stanley Awards 1 and 2 in swimming. 

Tristan for his 10 metres swimming certificate. 

Honey Bee Myles for earning his full orange belt in karate. 

Luna for her award from last week, for trying hard in English and editing her work to 

make more effective choices. 

Alexander for his Octopus 1 swimming certificate. 

Rosie for winning the Chartwells Design a Bee Garden competition. 

Ivy Bee Arya for winning the following medals at the Isle of Wight swimming championships: 

Gold (400m), Silver (200m), Bronze (150m) and Bronze (100m). 

Charlie for winning the following medals: Gold for 200m freestyle and 100m freestyle 

and trophy for most improved swimmer in the Squad. 

Lucy W for winning the Chartwells Design a Bee Garden competition. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 

• Friday 9th February: Last day of term 

• Monday 12th - Friday 16th February: Half term 

• Monday 19th February: Back to school 

• Tuesday 5th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Wednesday 6th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 5pm 

• Thursday 7th March: World Book Day 

• Thursday 28th March: Last day of term 

• Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April: Easter holidays 

• Monday 15th April: Back to school 

• Monday 29th April - Wednesday 1st May: Y4 residential at Tile Barn 

• W/C 13th May: Y6 SATs 

• Friday 24th May: Last day of term 

• Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

• Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

• Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

• Wednesday 18th - Friday 21st June: Y6 residential in London 

• Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

• Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Thursday 25th July: Last day of term 

• Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


